
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LETTER FROM THE HEADTEACHER 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I hope this week’s newsletter finds you well and you had a pleasant weekend.  If this 

involved walking, running or cycling I hope you managed to find a route that wasn’t flooded.  

It seemed that every route I tried yesterday morning was underwater! 

Oxford Hospital Charity: 

I was delighted to receive a letter from David Child, Community Fundraising 

Manager, thanking us for our support for the Christmas Give a Gift Appeal.  The 

pupils’ cards were very well received as part of the hampers, and we raised a 

wonderful £360.  It was lovely to receive this email too from a family that 

unfortunately spent time in hospital over Christmas whilst visiting Oxfordshire from 

County Durham: 

Dear Children, 

Thank you so much for the lovely Christmas card which my husband received from 
you, in hospital, on Christmas Day. 
It was very thoughtful of you to send cards to patients. 
I hope you all had a wonderful Christmas, and have a great New Year! 
  
You’ll no doubt have noticed the banner at the front of school advertising the OX5 
Run at Blenheim on Sunday 24th March.  This event is the charity’s biggest fundraiser 
so do please sign up if you can.  You can walk, jog or run! 
 
https://www.hospitalcharity.co.uk/event/ox5run24 
 
World Day of Prayer: 

We welcomed a group of volunteers from local churches last Friday to support our 

Year 5 pupils with their preparations for the World Day of Prayer service, taking place next Friday in Woodstock Baptist 

Church.  It was lovely to receive this email from one of the volunteers: 

I wanted to say the children were amazing on Friday, so engaged with the World Day of Prayer activities and very polite. They 

were a real credit to you and the staff. 

Woodstock Methodist Church Community Survey: 

I had a very productive meeting with a representative from Woodstock Methodist Church last week to discuss how we can 

work together more effectively to support our community.  Please see below for information about their current survey: 

Woodstock Methodist Church is currently reviewing what we do, how we can serve the community better and 

what we should be focusing on. We would love you to help us by answering a short 5-minute survey. Anyone can 

take part whether you have ever been inside the church or not and if you could ask your children their views too 

that would be much appreciated. Please see the Information below on how you can access the survey which is 

open until next Sunday 3rd March: 
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Online: 

Scan the QR Code, access the following link directly Woodstock Methodist Church Community 

Survey 2024  or go to www.woodstockmethodists.org.uk for more information and a 

link.    

Paper: 

Pick up a from the church, Woodstock Museum, Woodstock Bookshop or the Save The 

Children Bookshop 

 

Thank you for your ongoing support. 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
Christian McGuinness,  
Headteacher 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
Safeguarding Children Updates 
What to do if you have concerns about a child 
If you have any concerns about a child relating to Safeguarding, please get in touch with one of our Safeguarding Leads 
immediately by contacting the school directly on 01993 812209 or by email safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk 
 
If you are unable to speak to a member of our Designated Safeguarding Team at school and have a safeguarding concern, 
please contact the Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) directly who will be able to advise you. 
If you have a concern about a child, please call MASH on 0345 050 7666.  
 

NSPCC Updates for Parents and Families 
The NSPCC have updated some of their guidance on supporting children with mental health 
issues. Please follow the links to some very useful pages on their website. 
 
Child Mental Health: click here  
 
The Safeguarding Network: click here 
 
 
 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?origin=NeoPortalPage&subpage=design&id=DQSIkWdsW0yxEjajBLZtrQAAAAAAAAAAAANAAccYPqJUNkxLWDVUVkNaVUI4TUFPMUIyS1laQVhRSC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?origin=NeoPortalPage&subpage=design&id=DQSIkWdsW0yxEjajBLZtrQAAAAAAAAAAAANAAccYPqJUNkxLWDVUVkNaVUI4TUFPMUIyS1laQVhRSC4u
http://www.woodstockmethodists.org.uk/
mailto:safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/child-health-development/child-mental-health
https://safeguarding.network/content/safeguarding-resources/specific-risks-children-additional-needs/mental-health/


Collective Worship Weekly Theme 

Week Beginning:  26/2/24            Collective Worship  

Key Idea: Farmers and Food 

Biblical Link: 
Genesis 9:3 “Every moving thing that liveth shall be meat for you; even as the green herb have I 

given you all things.” (NIV)  

Christian 
Value: 

Thankfulness 

 

Understanding 
Christianity 
Theme:  

 

Our World 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sportshall Athletics Event 
Last week a group of children from year 5 & 6 took part in the annual Sportshall 
Athletics event at The Marlborough. Schools from across the partnership were 
invited to attend and the atmosphere generated inside the hall was electric.  
 
In preparation for the event, the children practised their individual events and 
were eagerly anticipating the competition. On the day, the level of quality on 
display was fantastic from all schools and each event was hotly contested. The 
children represented the school with great pride and really cheered each other on 
whilst they waited for their respective field and track events. 
  
Our team ultimately ran out winners with a total of 202 points just pipping 
William Fletcher who came in with 186 points and ran us extremely close. Well 
done to all the children involved as they secure the shield for another year and go 
on to represent the school in the West Oxon round.  

 



World Book Day – 7th March  

Back by popular demand this year, we will be dressing up as our favourite book 

characters- the children have spoken! With an awareness of equality and 

inclusion, this will be optional, and we will invite all children to make the choice 

that best suits them: dress up or dress down, come as you are, wear what you like 

but come and celebrate with us. In the words of the World Book Day charity: 

‘World Book Day 2024 will celebrate that children are more likely to enjoy reading 

when their choices are championed and we make reading fun.’ 

In school children will take part in the celebration of books and reading through a 

range of activities. We will be giving each child a £1 book voucher which they can 

choose to either spend on the day with Merle from the Woodstock Bookshop or 

save for another day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PTA Tuck Shop 
The PTA are running a Tuck shop in the playground after school this Friday, 1st March.  They will be selling a selection of 
sweets and confectionary items. 
 

Hedgehog Club  
Easter Family morning at Hailey Community Wood.10 – 1pm 
Sunday 17th March 2024 
 

Come and enjoy some outdoor fun including den building, fire lighting, cooking, 
crafty activities, and Easter egg fun. 
We will be toasting marshmallows on the fire. Hot drinks, squash, homemade 
biscuits will be available all day. 
Costs: Per child £15, all children must be accompanied by an adult.  
Booking is through the website www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk  

Young Artists’ Summer Show 
Calling all artists! The Royal Academy of Arts has opened their Young Artists’ Summer Show 2024. Please see the flyer below 
for more information and then follow the link if you have any further questions: 
https://youngartists.royalacademy.org.uk/get-involved 
Each child can submit one artwork and there is no 

theme. When you enter, we will ask for an image of 

your artwork plus some information about the piece 

such as title, size, and a little text about the artwork 

and why you made it. Your artwork will be seen by 

our panel of judges and the selected pieces will be 

shown in our online exhibition. Some of the artworks 

will also be shown at the Royal Academy of Arts. 

Prizes are awarded each year for inspiring artworks, 

as chosen by the President of the Royal Academy. You 

can also vote for your favourite artwork in our annual 

People’s Choice Award. 

The artwork can be made using any material; it can 

be a painting, sculpture, photograph, installation, 

video, drawing, or a combination. There is no theme, 

so artworks can be of any subject and we don’t mind 

when you made the artwork as long as you are 

between 4-19 years old when you submit it. We also 

welcome collaborative pieces made by more than 

one student… 

If you would like to enter the competition, please 

email art@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk and Mrs 

Boutayeb will send you the permissions form, 

guidance for submissions and details about how to 

photograph the artwork.  

Once you have read the guidance, please send a 

second email with the photo of the artwork and the 

completed permission form attached.  

All entries need to be sent by Friday 22nd March for 

Mrs Boutayeb to submit the entries before the 

deadline.  

http://www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk/
https://youngartists.royalacademy.org.uk/get-involved
https://youngartists.royalacademy.org.uk/get-involved#judging
mailto:art@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk


Weekly Online Safety Guidance 

 

 



Mental Health Awareness 

 

 

 

 



Job Vacancy – The Early Years Nursery 

We are a day Nursery, based in Kidlington and we have a temporary vacancy for a cook/chef who can make delicious homely 

hearty meals. The position will be starting as soon as possible, with hours around 9am until 3pm or thereabouts. For more 

information please contact admin@theearlyyearsnursery.co.uk  

mailto:admin@theearlyyearsnursery.co.uk


 


